From: Bryen

To: SJUD Exhibits

Cc: Earthling@WaveCable.com

Subject: SB 978 violates both the Oregon & US constitutions - | oppose this/ Do not pass this, vote no.
Date: Monday, April 1, 2019 8:58:36 PM

Senate President Peter Courtney & all it may concern,

SB 978 clearly goes against both the Oregon State Bill of Rights article 1 section 27 & US Bill

of Rights —2"4 Amendment. Punishing law abiding Oregonians for the wrong doings of criminals or
mentally unstable people is so un-American | can’t believe | am even typing this. It is stunning what
the “Modern” world has become. America was about freedom which was core to the American way
of life. It is this way of life that terrorists wanted to take from us and destroy yet so many have
proudly given their lives to protect it so that didn’t happen and yet here you are, fellow Oregonians
& Americans trying to do what the terrorist couldn’t, take away our Freedoms. You know this is
wrong too or you wouldn’t be trying to sneak this bill by the people of Oregon. | know you know that
is not an honorable thing to do. Not only are you trying to sneak this through you are also trying to
“Declare an Emergency” so the people of Oregon are limited on options to stop or overturn this bill
should it go into law. SB 978 with the Dash 1 Amendment violates the rights of the people of Oregon
and the citizens of the United States of America.

Do the right thing, protect the Constitution of Oregon and the United States of America.
Vote no on SB 978 or any of the anti-gun bills. We need to address the real problem which is the
mental health of our youth. With the lack of parental or supervised guidance to the youth along with
all the violence on TV, in the movies and in video games, our youth is numb to violence. It is a “part”
of their lives and clearly something they turn to as an answer. The mental health of our youth is
what needs to be addressed.

Please stand tall, honor our fallen fellow Americans who have given their lives to protect the
American way of life. Vote no or put an end to SB 978 along with the rest of the anti-gun bills that
will do nothing to criminals but will punish law abiding Oregonians.

Thank You,

Bryen Boes
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